To: St. Clair Township Residents
From: JimHursey; St. ClairRoad District Highway Commissioner
Date: January 15, 2019

RE: Snow Removal Procedures
Dear Township Resident:

The purpose ofthisletteristo explainoursnowremoval proceduresandtoenlistyour cooperation sowemay provide anexpedited
service for everyone involved.

Ifyouarereceivingthisletterit’'s becauseyouresidewithinthe parametersof St. ClairTownship, butoutsidetheboundariesof one of
thefollowingmunicipalitieswhichallorpartmayalsobe withinthe parametersofthetownship: Belleville, Fairview Heights, Shiloh or
Swansea. Residentswithinthe townshipbutoutsidetheboundariesof the mentionedmunicipalities willhaveroad services performed
underthejurisdictionofthisoffice.

Itisourdesiretoprovidethoseresidentswiththebest road maintenance possible. Ifyouhavereceivedthisletterandyourresidenceis
withinthetownshipand or withinoneofthementioned municipalities, thenitis important tounderstandyourroad maintenanceis
performed by that local municipality.

Regardingsnowremoval, primaryobjective ofthe processistoprovidepassageforemergency vehicles; e.g.: fire, ambulatory and
police vehicles. Our drivers will repeatedly run through their assigned routes to maintain this passageway until the snowfall subsides.
Withlighter snows, lessthan 2 inches, our objective can usuallybemaintainedsimplybyspreadingsalt. Withheavieraccumulations of
snowit becomes necessarytoplow.

Whenever weather conditions necessitate snow plowing it would be helpful and expedite the process if vehicles, trash cansand
basketballgoalswere removed fromtheroadway; especiallyin cul-de-sacs and ondead-end streets. Oncethedrivershave
accomplished their primary objective and afterthe snowfall hassubsided, the drivers will then revisit the subdivisions within their
assigned routesandbeginto "plow back" aprolonged process in which the drivers begin to widen the intersections and the streets by
clearing snow from curb-to-curb. The objective of plowing backisto provide easier accessfor mail carriersand trash service. Duringthis
process itisnotuncommonforsnow (especially after heavier accumulations) to be left atthe end ofanalready cleared driveway or
sidewalk entrancetothe street or mailbox. Snow left by the plow atthe end ofacleareddriveway may be frustrating tomanyresidents
butitcannotbeavoided.

We recommend waitinguntilthedrivershavehadachance toplow back before cleaningyourdriveway entrancetothestreetor
understand that additional cleanup may be necessary afterwards.

Inclosing, letme address one final concern you may have asahomeowner. Throughoutthe snow removal process, itisnot uncommon,
forthedrivertoscrapetheedgeofyourlawn. Afterthesnow melts there couldbeanunsightly appearance to yourfrontlawnasaresult.
Usually the damage is minorand mostoftenthehomeownermakestherepairthemselves.

However, if you feel you require additional assistance with yourlawnrepair once spring has arrived around mid-April, please
contact our office.

If Icanbe offurtherassistance withanyroad concerns you mayhave, please do not hesitateto contact me.lcanbereachedattheSt.
ClairTownshipOfficeat(618)233-3437,fax(618) 233-0338 or e-mail at jim@stclairtownship.com

Respectfully,
Jim Hursey
St. ClairRoad DDistrict Highway Commissioner
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